lowa Department of Public Health
Promoting and Protecting the Health of lowans

Mariannette Miller-Meeks, B.S.N., M.Ed., M.D. Terry E. Branstad Kim Reynolds
Director Governor Lt. Governor

May 27, 2011

Randy Erickson
USNRC-Region IV

612 East Lamar, Suite 400
Arlington, TX 76011

Dear Mr. Erickson:

SUBJECT: Unannounced routine health, safety, and security inspection of American Engineering
Testing, Inc. under Reciprocal Recognition of NRC License No. 22-20271-02

This letter is to inform you of the results of the unannounced routine health, safety, and security
inspection of American Engineering Testing, Inc. on May 25, 2011. American Engineering Testing, Inc.
was- conducting licensed operations at Seabee Corporation in Hampton, Iowa under reciprocal
recognition of NRC license number 22-20271-02. There were no violations of Iowa Department of
Public Health (IDPH) requirements. '

If you have any quéstiohs‘ éOnc'eming this matter please do not hesitate to contact Randal S. Dahlin at (515)
281-0419 or me. o

Sincerely,

7 = Q \f;/ﬁ/)w .
ancy A. Fdrrington '
BureauofRadiological Health
(515) 281-0422 :
nancy.farrington@idph.ijowa.gov

NAF/amm

cc: Gregory C. Owens, RSO
American Engineering Testing, Inc.
. 4203 Schofield Avenue, Suite 1 '
Schofield, WI 54476

e

Lucas State Office Building, 321 E. 12th Street, Des Moines, |A 50319-0075 B 515-281-7689 B www.idph.state.ia.us
DEAF RELAY (Hearing or Speech Impaired) 711 or 1-800-735-2942
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Gregory C. Owens, RSO

American Engineering Testing, Inc. Reciprocity No. 9102-1-00-IR1
4203 Schofield Avenue, Suite 1

Schofield, WI 54476

Dear Mr. Owens:

This refers to the unannounced routine health, safety, and security inspection conducted by this office on
May 25, 2011, of activities authorized by the State of Iowa under reciprocal recognition of NRC
Radioactive Materials License No. 22-20271 -02, and to the discussion of our findings with Claire
Christians and you at the conclusion of the inspection.

The inspection was an exammatlon of activities conducted under your license as they relate to radiation
safety, to compliance with the JTowa Department of Public Health (Agency) Rules, and with the conditions
of your license. The inspection consisted of a selective examination of procedures and representative
records, observations, independent measurements, and interviews with licensee personnel.

No violations of Agency requirements were identified during the course of this inspection. Therefore, this
inspection is considered closed.

The Iowa Department of Public' Health is forwarding a copy of this letter to the Nuclear Regulatory
Commission.

If you have any questions concerning this matter please do not hesitate to contact Randal S. Dahlin at (515)
281-0419 or me.

Bureau ({f/Rachologlcal Hea%

Nancy
(513) 281-0422
nancy.farrineton@idph.iowa.gov

NAF/amm
cc: John L. Doomn, NDT Supérvisor Clair Christians ‘ Randy Frickson
107 West Oak Street 6608 East Seltice Way USNRC Region IV
Beresford, SD 57004 Post Falls, ID 83854 612 East Lamar
Arlington, TX 76011
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